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Romans 10:13-15

For whosoever shall call upon the
name of the Lord shall be saved.
How then shall they call on him in
whom they have not believed? and
how shall they believe in him of
whom they have not heard? and how
shall they hear without a preacher?
And how shall they preach, except
they be sent? as it is written, How
beautiful are the feet of them that
preach the gospel of peace, and
bring glad tidings of good things!
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Washington State

May 8, 2023

Dear Praying Friends,

We have had a busy couple of months! It is finally starting to warm up
and we are so glad!

On March 19th, we had a high day in church of 55 people! What a
blessing! This was a regular service but we had several visitors.

On April 9th, we celebrated Resurrection Sunday at church with
special Easter services and lunch. Praise the Lord that He is Risen!

On April 12th-15th, Jennifer was able to attend a Pastor’s Wives’
Retreat at the Passage Northwest in Heron, Montana, a ministry of Crown
College. This was such a blessing and a time of rest and refreshment!

On April 22nd, Jason turned 19! He is finishing up his sophomore
year at Pensacola Christian College. He plays the piano for his Sunday
School class each week and works in the IT department at the school.

Also, on April 22nd, our sister-in-law, Joy, held a ladies’ fellowship at
her house. It was a time of food and fellowship with our ladies getting to visit
with one another!

On April 29th, we held a spring ladies’ meeting at church. Our guest
speaker was Melissa Beck, a pastor’s wife in Butte, MT. Our theme was
“The Secret Place,” from Psalm 91:1, “He that dwelleth in the secret place of
the most High shall abide under the shadow of the Almighty.” We had 22

ladies and girls in attendance and we all made prayer journals to help us in
our daily walk with God! It was a blessing!

On Saturday, May 6th, we attended the college graduation of one of
the men in our church who earned his degree in civil engineering. On
Sunday, May 7th we held a reception at church for him and his family! Itis a
joy to help our church members celebrate their personal milestones!

Also, on May 6th, the church was given a large storage shed. Our old
shed really needed to be replaced and we needed a larger one as well. The
men in the church had already planned to build the shed themselves, however,
a man in Colfax was trying to get rid of a shed, just like what we were
wanting! He donated it to the church and we just have to get it leveled and in
place. What a praise! The Lord always knows and meets the need!

Thank you so much to our faithful supporters, both in prayers and
finances. You all are such a blessing! We thank the Lord for each one of
you!

In Christ,
Tim, Jennifer, Jason, & Layla Wall



